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Site Report – Chignik Lake – March 2022 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Barbra Donachy/Head Teacher, 
Chignik Lake 

  
Outstanding Activities and Events 
March was in like a lion and out like a lively lamb! Students set goals in order to achieve proficiency in the 
standards they still need to pass for their levels. Several students have tutors from Kutztown and iTutor. 
They loved spending time with tutors and are eager to work with tutors again next year. Their excitement 
about their tutors affected those around them, who also requested tutors next year. We were sad to see 
our student teacher depart. We all enjoyed her energy and her extra help with students. A few students 
were ready for end of level tests and are already working on next year’s standards. This month, we were 
able to meet with 100% of our families for parent/teacher/student conferences. The elementary students 
presented their work with their own personal highlights during the conferences. The students have been 
practicing for next month’s testing and we’ve tested our systems. All should be a go! As the month came to 
a close, one of the students remarked how much work we’ve done in such a short month. 
Personnel  
All personnel are working well. We did lose a custodian this month, but we’ve been able to cover the hours 
with people on our sub list. We finished the month with an application for someone to do custodial work. 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Students are feverishly working and focused on their end of the year goals. Tutoring services helped to give 
students additional one-on-one support. This support ended at the end of March. 
Technology Progress 
All is functioning well. Our community library computer has reached the end of its life. It’s looking like the 
village will fund a new computer for the library. Thank you, Chignik Lake Village! 
Facility Update 
Our maintenance staff is still taking terrific care of our school and teacher buildings. Our subs are keeping 
everything clean. Our inventory and ordering for the fall is complete.  
LSAC Activity 
The LSAC met on March 7. The next meeting is scheduled for April 11. Minutes will be sent separately. 
Volunteer Report 
Community volunteers continue to pitch in with post office pick-ups, air field runs, and running a chess club. 
Professional Development 

Staff continue to work on personal goals to improve their professional practice. 
Pupil Attendance 
We still have fifteen students enrolled and all are regularly attending face-to-face.  
Student and Staff Safety 
All staff and students have been careful in following Covid safety protocols. All have been willingly 
participating in daily health screenings. As of the last LSAC meeting, the mandates for masks have been 
removed. We are still offering Covid testing. Families have been voluntarily using the tests five days after 
arrival back in the village to double-check they do not have Covid before re-entering the school. 
Subsistence Calendar 
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Students are working hard within the calendar framework. We can’t believe we are already at the end of 
another school year! 
Other 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Another 
beautiful 
day 
beginning at 
Chignik 
Lake. 
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Getting to 
know our 
pen pals in 
Indiana. 
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Chess 
Club 
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The view from Chignik Lake teacher housing. 


